PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)
MEETING HELD MANOR MEDICAL CENTRE

Thursday June 16th 2016
MINUTES
Chairman: Becky Powell
	Attendees
	Becky Powell, Linda Nolan, Dr Selvakumar, Suresh Karia, Tripat Badiani, Narinder Bali, Ann Winfield, Hasu Tanna, Liz Mackness.
	Actions

	Apologies
	Ann Flynn, Lalita Samani.
	

	Matters Arising

	DNA Statistics
	Although DNA figures were dropping they were still very high. Becky said that it would-be difficult to send letters as it wasn’t always the same patients who offended also to send letters was proving very expensive and very time consuming. Tripat suggested putting how much DNA was costing the practice on a poster. Becky will re-design the posters in waiting areas and around the building and put on practice website news page to see if this has any further impact for an improvement on the figures.
	Becky to put cost onto poster

	Telephone Appointments
	Ann Winfield said she had tried  29 times to telephone Manor Medical Centre only to keep getting the engaged tone, Becky explained that the system only lets four calls into the call centre at any one time and then the 5th call onwards will get the engaged tone.  It was suggested to change the announcement message that if the patients call is non-urgent or calling for test results to call back later.  It was suggested that we have an announcement put on the phone system to let the patient that is on hold know where they are sitting in the queue. Becky to contact BT to see if possible, but she is concerned about the cost to the practice for this facility.
	Becky to re-record message.
Becky to contact BT to see if facility available and costing.

	Waste management
	To be discussed again at the next meeting.
	Becky to speak to Landlord of the property

	Agenda.
	
	

	Vacancies
	Vacancies now filled

Chairperson -  Ann Winfield and  Secretary - Ann Flynn
There was no interest in the Vice chairman position; Liz said in an emergency she would cover both the vice chairman and secretary post. 
	

	Boundary 
	Becky thanked Liz, Tripat and Hasu for their help in writing a letter to NHS England stating they supported the practice re boundary changes.
	Becky still waiting to hear from NHS England


	Abusive patients
	Doctors were experiencing patients being very rude also swearing during their telephone and face to face consultations. Dr Selvakumar was asking the group how we should deal with this behaviour - PPG said that they should not have to tolerate such behaviour and be able to tell patient unless their behaviour/language improved they would be asked to go into the waiting room to calm down or they would not complete the consultation.  Posters regarding Zero Tolerance are already displayed but it was recommended that they should be put in a more prominent position in all consulting rooms and waiting rooms. 
	Linda to look at Posters and re-design if necessary and to be placed in consultation rooms/waiting rooms. 

	A.O.B.

	Recruiting
	Practice still trying to recruit more doctors to join the practice 
	

	Date and time of Next meeting
	Thurs 22nd September 2016 – 1pm Manor Medical Centre
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